Office of Sheriff

BALDWIN COUNTY, ALABAMA SHERIFF ANTHONY E. LOWERY



320 N. Hoyle Avenue Bay Minette, Alabama 36507 (251) 937-0210 Fax (251) 580-1687

July 24, 2025

To Whom It May Concern:

The Baldwin County Sheriff's Office wishes to request a Resource Conservation & Development Council Community Development Grant application to provide assistance in purchasing a TruNarc Delta Unlimited Model with 2 years of warranty.

The TrueNarc Delta Unlimited Model 800-06921-01 is priced at \$34,800 and includes a 2-year warranty.

The TruNarc project is needed to help reduce the current backlog of controlled substances drug cases that are clogging the court system in Baldwin County. These cases are pending toxicology, some for over 4 years. With TruNarc, we can provide the prosecutor's office with a drug chemistry test result that will allow them to push the cases forward in a matter of minutes. The result will be a reduction in the backlog of cases. This will allow for speedier trials and will help keep offenders off of the street. The prosecutor's office has notified us that cases are going to be dismissed soon due to the speedy trial requirement of the Sixth Amendment of the US Constitution.

The TruNarc project will enhance community safety by allowing for the rapid testing of dangerous drugs such as fentanyl. These drugs can be deadly if handled or interacted with by law enforcement, fire service personnel, medical personnel and anyone else that is in the area. It also enhances safety by preventing the previously mentioned dismissal of cases due to speedy trial issues, which turns dangerous drug dealers loose, allowing them to continue to sale those dangerous drugs without punishment.

Sincerely.

David White

Chief Deputy/Project Manager